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ASSESSMENT 
 

• State administration of the ACT occurred for all juniors on March 11th.  All juniors statewide are 
required to take the spring administration. 

• District administration of the ACT occurred for 50 freshmen and sophomores on March 18th.  
District administration is completely voluntary for students. 

• A special thank you to the following for their help with the ACT: 
o Ms. Fields, Mr. Volpenhein, and Mr. Meyers for all their help with logistics. 
o Mrs. Ponting for all of her hard work in making sure students get their accommodations. 
o Mr. Haskamp and Mr. Bird for arranging transportation for all juniors to be treated to 

lunch in Crestview Hills as a reward for their hard work on the state-mandated test. 
o Mrs. Hamlin and food service for ensuring that students had plenty of snacks and water 

both days and that the juniors received a nice breakfast before the state-mandated test. 
o Mr. Woods and the technology department for ensuring that we had a great system in 

place with our technology.  We did not have one technological issue in either 
administration. 

• DHS received a surprise site visit on March 20th to review procedures followed in the 
administration of the ACT.  Preliminary feedback was positive and we did everything by the 
book. 

 
 
OTHER TOPICS OF INTEREST 
  

• Mr. Woods and I met with Audio Enhancements on 3/24 to explore the possibility of equipping 
our classrooms with audio amplification for teachers, instant translation possibilities, etc… 

• I have been meeting with administrators from the Ludlow and Bellevue districts to explore the 
possibility of a joint professional development next school year. 


